Red Rocks Community College

Classified Council Meeting

01/12/12

Present:  Deb Dahlstrom, Sonja Starkweather, Debra Miller, Yvonne Pepping, Nancy Kooken, Shad Glennon, Janis Eagan, Bruce Elliott, Ruth Fry, Stephanie Carrillo, Sheryl Scharnikow, Kim Kleiman

Welcome and Introductions:  Deb opened by thanking everyone for their support, and welcoming the Facilities folks who joined the meeting.  Deb introduced Yvonne Pepping, the new hire for the Information Desk and Jack Henderson as the Employee of the year for 2011. Jack has received a $1700.00 education scholarship and will use it to go to Locksmith School.  Sheryl Scharnikow was announced as the new Classified Vice President for 2012.

Votes:
A discussion was held on the subject of Officer and Liaison votes, and it was a consensus that the Forum not wait for a later date but vote immediately on the open positions. Janis Eagan made a motion to nominate Sonja for the Secretary/Treasurer position, Deb seconded the motion and with a show of hands, Sonja Starkweather was voted the new Secretary/Treasurer.

Discussion followed regarding the Statewide Liaison position, Ruth Fry showed strong interest in the position and a willingness and ability to fulfill obligations, so following Classified Constitution protocol a motion was made by Sonja Starkweather to nominate Ruth Fry. Shad Glennon seconded the motion and with a show of hands, Ruth Fry was voted the new Classified Council Statewide Liaison.

Updates: Janis Eagan announced that she and Kim Kleiman will be doing the Welcome Wagon together since Deb stepped back from the duty.  Yvonne Pepping thanked everyone for the Welcome Wagon “goodie bag” she received.

Deb Dahlstrom led a discussion on the plan to hold Classified meetings at different times and places each month to facilitate attendance by those who might not be able to otherwise attend;  February meeting proposed location is the West end of campus, TBA - likely location either Council Conference Room or a meeting room in Emergency Services.  The March meeting will be held at the Arvada Campus.  The meetings will be held at varying times to allow Shift workers the opportunity to attend.
Red Rocks Community College will be hosting a Classified Statewide Liaison meeting being held here at on February 3rd.   This meeting will be in the Community room time and agenda are unknown at this time.  As soon as we have some information, we will send it out to you.
